Limestone Community High School Band Booster Meeting

February 17th, 2015

The regular meeting of the LCHS Band Boosters was called to order at 7:08 pm on February 17, 2015 in Bartonville with Terry Miller, President presiding.

Officers present: Terry Miller President, Jeanie Towle Vice President, Micki Jackson Secretary, Angie Perry Treasurer and Andy Empey Director.

Members present: Jennifer Lindsay, Jennifer Goble, Debbie Willard, Mike Stobaugh, Merideth Caho, Randy Cornelison, David Miller, Jim Towle, Rich and Angie Becker, Cheryl Rolan, Troy Carey, Dennis and Sonja Ahrens and Jennifer Jones.

Approval of minutes: Minutes were read and approved. Motion was made by Dave Miller and properly seconded by Randy Cornelison. Motion carried.

Director's Report:

Tomorrow is the last day of school tours, Thank You for the help from the band dads. The plan is to try to return to the school for lunch but should bring a sack lunch just in case. The weather is expected to be very cold so kids were told to bundle up.

Feb 21 is the last pep band performance of the school year

Feb 24th is the Bradley Jazz Festival, we will perform at 2:30, an Itinerary will be sent out later this week.

Feb 27th and 28th is the Jazz in the Meadow weekend, Friday after school we will leave to see Blue Man Group downtown Chicago then stay the night to perform on Saturday at Rolling Meadows High School at 1pm. We will also see a performance by the Gordon Goodwin's Big Phat Band.

March 12th is Mid Illini Concert Band Festival at Dunlap, Mr. Empey will share times when he receives them.

March 15th is Stompin at the Savoy, Monroe and Oak Grove Jazz bands will be performing.

A formal invitation has been sent out to schools for our annual Field Competition, 6 bands have already RSVP'd.

Treasurer's Report: Was read by Angie Perry, Treasurer. The outstanding band fees were put on the student's statement for parent/teacher conferences this year and some money has been paid towards the debt.

Current Business:

Stompin at the Savoy: Mike Stobaugh encouraged people to sign up to volunteer, Mr. Empey said he will talk to the students, Dave Miller will send a message on Facebook. This has become a great fundraiser, brought in \$6000 last year. Silent auction items will be arranged into baskets the weekend before the event.

The baskets will be arranged more by theme and the gift cards will be given away by purchasing tickets and placing them in the card you are wanting to win. Several people last year did not bid due to not having any cash, this year we will be offering paying by debit or credit card as an option.

Cheryl Rolan said that CEFCU, Tangles, Bartonville Diner, and Bass Pro will be donating items, she will be collecting them. A total of 336 tickets are available for sale, 8 tickets went home with each Jazz Band Member.

Thank You to Barb Richmond for donating the tickets.

Butch's Pizza: Orders are due no later than Wed Feb 18th. The money will be counted and the order will be turned in Wed afternoon, so no late orders will be accepted.

Elections: No nominations were made at the last meeting, Heidi Jo Wys will move to Treasurer as planned, Angie Perry will remain on the board as Assistant Treasurer, Terry Miller will remain President and Jeanie Towle will remain Vice

President. When voted on there were no Nays so the LCHS Booster Board is as Follows, President Terry Miller, Vice President Jeanie Towle, Treasurer Heidi Jo Wys, Assistant Treasurer Angie Perry and Secretary Micki Jackson.

Winter Guard:

Sat Feb 28 @ Palos Hills Sun 15 @ Batavia Sat 21 @ Minooka Sat 28-Sun 29 Championships in LaPorte, IN

Adjourn was motioned by Rich Becker and properly seconded by Dennis Ahrens to adjourn at 7:35pm. Motion carried.